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From June 1st, 2002, WCMC first swap meet with Jack Doan and Tony Paparoni . 

Jack Doan and Tony Paparoni at the Swap Meet 
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2002 Poki-Barbi_Dan 

The Poki-Barbi-Dan is always our first ride of the season.  It is a great event.  This is Al 
Fair and his friend, Stan White (who he sold his 1985 Tourglide to) pictured at one of 
the stops.  This stop was at Arizona’s a motorcycle friendly bar on Meritville Highway.  
It was host to many Bike Nights as well as a stop for many motorcycle Poker Runs. 

May, 1 2002 Meeting Minutes 
Events and rides: 
Poki-Barbi-Dan:  183 Riders and 83 Buddies.  317 for Dinner.   
Southern Cruisers was the largest club in attendance. 
Mike Jones thanked all the workers, steaks were great. 
Crash headed up a large clean up of scrap metal in the last two weeks 
Unfinished Business: 
Beer Fridge tickets for sale. 
Mud Run approved and ready to go Looking for a count of riders May 11th 
Scooter Weekend deposit received, everything is a go looking for Security. 
Fishing Trip.  Slight increase this year looking for $50 deposit 
Fort Erie Swap Meet this weekend. 
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Len Dillon pictured here with his grandchildren helping him on the water truck. 
Len did track prep for many years and here he is hard at work.  Len started doing 
track prep back around 1977 as a result of the track being inconsistent on a 
regular basis.  Len has worked on track prep off and on since then and was out 
there helping July 3, 2021 the day before writing this.  Len is a very dedicated 
member and racer. 

Len Dillon Driving the New Grader 
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Kinzua Dam Trip led by Ron Turnbull 

Ron put on a weekend ride to the Kinzua Dam in Pennsylvania.  The ride was 
attended by quite a few club members and a few non club members.  I will attempt 
to name them but may miss someone, sorry in advance.  Ron Turnbull, Jack Doan, 
Randy Doan, Hanna Doan (3 generations of Doans on this ride) Ray Fournier, Larry 
and Anna Gazley, Al Fair, Brenda Beck,  Gary Markowski and Brenda Bob, Jim Paisley, 
Rene Landry, Jack ? (from the Vintage Club).  We stayed at the Eagle Rock Motel in 
Tionesta P.A.  The train bridge in this picture blew down in a Tornado. 
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Larry and Anna Gazley 

Stopping at Bob’s to make sure we did not die of thirst 
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Sausage on the Barbi at the Eagle Rock Motel 

Late night Fun at the Eagle Rock Motel 
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Starting the Fishing Trip with Breakfast at Wayne Klukach’s house 

Saturday Afternoon Ride 
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One of the many Beer Breaks on the Saturday afternoon ride 

Al Fair Tending Bar at the Pavilion Bar.   
Does anyone recognize his customers?  
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Butch the Owner of the bar keeping an eye on Al 

One of the features of the 
Fishing Trip has always 
been the sausage BBQ on 
Friday night.  The boys are 
always hungry and tired 
after that loooong 3 hour 
ride that takes anywhere 
from 8 to 10 hours in 
reality.  It is nice to roll in 
and have a sausage 
handed to you hot off the 
grill.  Not sure who the 
chef is in the picture. 
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Friday the 13th September 2002 

This was a special Friday the 13th in that a few of us itched in and rented a cottage 
right behind the Erie Beach Hotel which is the home of the infamous Al Fair Affair.  
It has yet to be determined why but things were a little more exciting this year. 
Read On 

The Ride up along Lake Erie 

The Crew at the Cottage 
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Front Lawn of the Erie Beach Hotel 

Al Fair discovered that if Rene Landry helped him roll down the hill it made him dizzy and it felt 
really good so Rene helped him roll down the hill several times on the way to dinner.  

Al coming back up the 
hill (the fun part) to 
do it all over again.  

There may have been 
alcohol involved. 

The end result was another wonderful Al Fair Affair 
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If Stan Bradury was dubbed 
the Father of Canadian 

Speedway then his lovely 
wife Dorothy would have to 

be the mother of 
speedway.  The first time 
Len Dillon (pictured with 
Dorothy) borrowed Stan’s 
back up Jap speedway bike 

to try it out he beat Stan 
and Dorothy was not very 

happy.  Since then they 
became life long friends.  
Dorothy passed away in 

2002 and was missed by all.  

Len Dillon accepting the Stan 
Bradbury Trophy presented by 
Stan Bradbury at the Canadian 
Speedway Association Banquet 

in 2002.  Stan taught many 
speedway riders the art of 

riding a speedway bike.  I had a 
conversation with Rob Vrbanac 
and he told me if you want to 

ride a speedway bike you  
better forget everything you 

know about riding a 
motorcycle.  Turn right to go 
left open the throttle to slow 

down and you got it. 
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2002 Club Banquet Club Trophy Recipients 

Racer Trophy Recipients 


